# **Government Superannuation Fund**

# Schemes Administration Newsletter

This update is important to employers – it contains information on the collection and forwarding of contributions and associated data to the Government Superannuation Fund (**GSF**).

Further information is available on the following websites:

www.datacomgsf.co.nz www.gsfa.govt.nz



## COVID-19 Update

The Government has confirmed financial services are essential services that need to continue to operate while New Zealand is on Level 4 in its COVID-19 response.

In view of the current situation, we have taken actions to address the challenges that COVID-19 brings and to avoid any disruption to the services we provide to members of GSF. The Datacom team and the GSF Authority have been successfully working remotely since the start of the Government-imposed lockdown.

Datacom and the GSF Authority remains committed to supporting our members and employers through this time.

Whilst we are not anticipating disruption to our services, we appreciate your understanding for any minor delays that may occur.

# Review of Subsidy Rates for FY 2020-2021

Employer subsidy rates are reviewed by GSF's Actuary on an annual basis. Your organisation should have received a letter from Datacom in February 2020 confirming the 2020/2021 subsidy rate to apply to GSF subsidy calculations from the first full pay period after 1 July 2020.

Please contact us if you did not receive a copy of the subsidy rate letter, if you wish to confirm your subsidy rate or if you require any further information about GSF subsidy rates.

#### **Contact Details**

If you have any questions about the GSF scheme, please contact us and we will be happy to assist. If possible, please quote your GSF employer number when contacting us.

### **Datacom, GSF Schemes Administration**

Phone
Fax
Email

Website

Address

0800 654 731 or (04) 470 6348 (04) 470 6366 gsf@datacom.co.nz www.datacomgsf.co.nz

PO Box 3614, Wellington 6140

#### Disclaimer

This newsletter is a summary of some of the provisions of the GSF Act, regulations made pursuant to the GSF Act and policy decisions including those set out in the statement of policies. While every effort is made to ensure the information contained in this newsletter is accurate, it is intended as a guide only and is in no way binding on any person and does not prevail over any applicable law or policy decision. To the fullest extent permitted by law, neither the Authority, Datacom, nor any person accepts any liability for any loss, damage, cost or expense that may arise from any reliance on any information contained in this newsletter. This newsletter does not create any legal or equitable rights exercisable by any person.